September 21, 2016

Mr. Nick Lalpuis
Regional Administrator
U.S Department of Labor
Employment and Training Administration
525 South Griffin Street
Room 317
Dallas, Texas 75202-5007

ATTN: David S. Lipnicky

Dear Mr. Lalpuis:

Enclosed, as requested in Department of Labor Training and Employment Guidance Letter No. 39-14, dated June 22, 2015, is a copy of Arkansas' Program Year 2015 Workforce Information Grant Annual Report.

If you require additional information related to this grant package, please contact Mr. Ron White at (501) 682-3121.

Sincerely,

Daryl E. Bassett

**Enclosures**